


There has been no consuitation with park users’ associations, residents’ associations,
local residents, particularly those living near or adjoining parks, affected ward
councillors or young people. It is requested that this decision not be implemented until
all stakeholders, including those already mentioned, have been fully consulted and in
light of the comments received the matter be reconsidered by the Cabinet..

(b) The absence of adequate evidence on which to base the decision.

No analysis was given in any Cabinet papers or in the debate at Cabinet about the
possible effects of this decision on the possibilities of anti-social behaviour in parks
under the cover of darkness nor the cost of having to repair the damage caused by such
behaviour, for example, the arson of park buildings. Nor was there ary evidence that
simply not locking up the parks as proposed would save £60k in a full year bearing in
mind this duty is now carried out in-house by the current park staff themselves.

(c) The decision is contrary to the policy framework of the Council.

The Council has a very strong policy to cutback anti-social behaviour and the fear of
crime amongst local residents. This decision will lead to an increasie in anti-social
behaviour and will increase the fear of crime amongst local residents. Moreover, the
Council is investing large sums of money to upgrade park facilities. By not locking up
the parks at night all these improvements will be at risk from vandais under the cover of
dark as can already be seen from elsewhere in the Borough.

(d) The action is not proportionate to the desired outcome.

This action couid impact on the Mori survey of resident satisfaction and fear of crime
and so have an impact on the CPA/JAR outcomes. The small amount of saving will be
far outweighed by the cost of repairing the damage done in the parks under the cover of
darkness. The action is therefore unlikely to make an overall saving and is not
proportionate to the desired outcome.





